Board of Selectmen

December 10, 2001

Library Meeting Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Michael Parlante.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Jerry Houk and Michael May.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Announcements:

· Chairman Parlante announced that next Monday’s meeting of the Board of Selectmen will begin at 6:00 p.m.

Open Session:

· Fran DeVasto addressed the Board with an update on the dates for the play sponsored by the F.O.O.R. Group

· Dorothy Dolan, Conservation Commission Chair, presented the Board with an inventory of Town properties under the jurisdiction of the Conservation Commission compiled by Ameri-Corps.  On a motion by May, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to send letters of thanks to the AmeriCorps volunteers for compiling this information.  There was consensus that Selectman Putnam draft the letters.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 3, 2001 as presented.

Town Administrator comments:

· Council on Aging Building project – the Town Administrator indicated that the HUD grant will not be awarded until mid-January and recommended that the Board go forward with the engineering and construction drawings prior to learning the results of the grant application.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously that the Town Administrator be authorized to spend up to $60,000 to complete the plans for the Council on Aging building project.

Comments/Reports:

· Selectman May reported on the progress of the dredging project noting that it is nearly complete.  On a motion by May, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to the Army Corps of Engineers authorizing dredging in the area called the “speed bump”.  There was consensus that Selectman May draft the letter.

Selectman Putnam presented his correspondence report.  Selectman Houk questioned the Board’s role relative to the TRIAD Cooperative Agreement to be entered into by the Police Chief, Fire Chief and Council on Aging Director - the Town Administrator will follow up on this matter.  Selectman Putnam noted the letter from M.A.D.D. regarding the “Youth in Action” program – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Houk, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to M.A.D.D. thanking them for their thoughts and applauding their efforts but notifying them that the Board feels that professionals should handle law enforcement.  There was consensus that Selectman Putnam draft the letter.
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The Board held a public hearing on the application of C & K LaBrecque, Inc. d/b/a Wellfleet Texaco, Christopher LaBrecque, Manager, for transfer of its annual beer and wine package goods store license to C.K. Smith & Co., Inc., Robert T. Rea, Manager.  Chairman Parlante recused himself and left the table; Vice-Chairman Donovan chaired the meeting.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Kevin LaBrecque and Robert Rea were in attendance.  Mr. LaBrecque explained that C & K LaBrecque, Inc. is in the process of selling the business to C.K. Smith & Co., Inc. and hope to finalize the sale by December 31st and that they are currently under a managerial agreement until the sale goes through.  It was suggested that the Board wait until the sale of the business before this license is transferred.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to continue this hearing until the January 14, 2002 Board meeting at 7:30 p.m.

The Board discussed:

a) Annual Liquor License Renewals – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Houk, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve the renewal of C & K LaBrecque, Inc.  Chairman Parlante rejoined the Board and assumed the Chair.

The Board held a public hearing on the application of Jade L. Huber, d/b/a High Toss Pizza & Café, Jade L. Huber, Manager, for an annual, all alcoholic, common victualler license.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Chairman Parlante disclosed that he is a member of a corporation which holds a liquor license.  Jade Huber was in attendance and outlined her plans for food and beverage service.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve this application.

The Board continued discussion:

b) ABCC Annual Liquor License Renewal Certification – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 2002 ABCC Renewal Certification  indicating that no licensees failed to renew for 2002 and that no licensees were disapproved by the Town.

The Board met with Janice Plaue of the Open Space/Land Bank Committee.  Ms. Plaue indicated that the Committee is suggesting that 15 to 20 pieces of Town-owned land be protected via  Conservation Commission restriction which would need Town Meeting approval.  Discussion included other uses for the properties such as for a wellhead, cluster septic systems or affordable housing.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously that the Board encourage the Open Space/Land Bank Committee to bring forward properties which they consider desirable to transfer to the care and custody of the Conservation Commission.  It was suggested that the Board of Health and Planning Board be made aware of this matter.

The Board continued discussion:

c) Business Licenses – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of Snooper Sport Fishing; Abiyoyo’s Toy Barn and Bob’s Sub & Cone.
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d) Appoint Designer Selection Committee for Water Project and Set Fee – the Town Administrator recommended that the Committee be comprised of the DPW Director and Assistant Director, the Assistant Town Administrator, Health/Conservation Agent and Inspector of Buildings and that the upper limit of the fee be set at $200,000.  Selectman Houk suggested that the Chairman of the Board of Health also serve on the Committee.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the DPW Director and Assistant Director, the Assistant Town Administrator, the Health/Conservation Agent, Inspector of Buildings and Chairman of the Board of Health to the Water Project Designer Selection Committee.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to set the fee not to exceed $200,000.

e) Approval of Appointment of Call Firefighter/EMT – Fire Chief Hight indicated his appointment of Shawn Sloan as a call Firefighter/EMT.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve this appointment.

f) Appointment to Historical Review Board – Chairman Parlante read the memo from the Assistant Town Administrator noting the Planning Board’s endorsement of the appointment of Sibel Asantugrul.  On a motion by May, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Sibel Asantugrul to the Historical Review Board.

g) FY 2003-FY 2007 Capital Improvement Plan – the Town Administrator presented an overview of the Plan noting that the debt schedule as presented will be amended.  There was consensus to further discuss the Plan at next week’s meeting.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously at 8:19 p.m. on a roll call vote (Donovan, May, Houk, Putnam, Parlante – yea) to enter executive session to discuss strategy with relation to negotiations with non-union personnel and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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